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                                   Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 6th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	March 29, 2011
	1:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Jean McGuire, Liz Casey, Tony Williams,  Paul Spooner, Joe Bellil and Joe Tringali 

	Council members not in attendance
	Jennifer James Price, Denise Harvey

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd, Karen Langley

	 chair
	Jean McGuire

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Jean McGuire called the meeting to order at 1:11 p.m.  
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Joe Bellil made a motion to approve both the general and executive session minutes from February.  Joe Tringali seconded the motion.  Paul Spooner asked that the official attendance list be edited to include members who participated by phone.  The council members agreed with this change in the minutes and unanimously approved the motion. 
National Participant Network (NPN)
Jack Boesen reported NPN contacted the Council.  The organization is a national network of persons with disabilities involved in self-direction and community involvement.  Joe Bellil asked if the council was interested in joining the organization. Jean McGuire suggested a meeting by council members and NPN for further discussion. 

Legislative information initiative
The second Council Performance Review report was filed January.  Jack Boesen reported that he, along with Joe Bellil and Paul Spooner, would meet with legislators on key committees. 

Appointment of Council Chair
Jean McGuire informed council members that a decision on a  for her position has not been made.  Rosalie Edes will be acting Secretary for Disability Policy. 
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

Karen Langley reports that since the new one-year subscription feature for MassHealth consumers went into effect, 544 consumers have signed on.   
Training opportunities for agency staff continue with webinars scheduled in February, April and June.  Individual agency training for staff and consumers was requested by Work, Inc. and provided to them.
The directory has added over 4,000 new users since 7/1/2010 and customer support personnel  provided assistance to 328 consumer/employers and 367 to PCA workers The services most often requested by PCA workers include questions regarding the PCA application as well as log-in assistance.

Staff from the PHCAST grant as well as Rewarding Work Resources and the Council is working on survey questionnaires regarding training issues.  540 surveys were sent to consumer/employers and 1,100 to PCA workers.  There has been a good response from both groups. 

Joe Tringali and Liz Casey both asked about where employment ads appear on the Directory website. Karen responded that these ads couldn’t be viewed on the mass.gov website page; however, they are available on the RWR webpage.
PHCAST grant 
Jean McGuire informed council members that the Money Follows the Person (MFP) grant provides a platform for establishing resources for community living.  She believes that the Council’s Directory will be important tool providing for emergency back-up workers as required by the MFP grant.  
The PHCAST grant is supporting the curriculum development for PCA training at Bristol Community College.  The curriculum will provide core competencies across groups of workers including PCA’s CNA’s, and other home health care workers.  Jack Boesen advised the Council that the current curriculum being developed would provide for a 90-hour course based on adult learning principles.  Bristol CC will offer the course this summer and twice in 2012 and 2013. 
3. PCA program developments
SCO PCAs
John Garcia informed the Council that a letter is being mailed to 2,500 consumer/employers regarding their PCAs inclusion in the union.  Rebecca Gutman of 1199SEIU reported to the Council that a letter to SCO PCAs regarding union membership would also be mailed.  Dues payments are scheduled to begin on May 1st.

PTO

John Garcia reported to the council on the status of un-paid PTO funds.
Of the 1.25 million PTO benefit distribution for 2009, approximately 136 PCAs have not yet claimed their benefit, leaving a remaining balance of $28,000.  The 2010 PTO benefit of one million dollars was distributed on December 15 and as of this date, 500 PCAs have not claimed their benefit, leaving a remaining balance of $60,000.  As outlined in the abandoned property law, PCAs will have 3 years to make a claim on these funds. After 3 years, un-claimed money is returned to the treasury.  
Lois Aldrich provided the council with an update on PCM Agencies. Meetings of the Prior Authorization design workgroup continue.  Free C.O.R.I. forms will be offered to elders and the disability community.  The forms will be provided to PCM’s for distribution.  Joe Tringali volunteered to provide follow-up on C.O.R.I. issues to the council.
4. Labor matters
Collective bargaining update
Jack Boesen informed the council a second bargaining session would take place on April 30th.  Council members received the Union’s proposal as well as the bargaining committee’s proposed responses. 
5. Council Budget matters
FY11 Council budget and expense report
Joe Bellil reviewed the latest report with council members.  He pointed out that a transfer of funds to the Directory discussed at the last council meeting was completed. 

Paul Spooner reminded Council members that today’s meeting would be Jean McGuire’s’ last as Council Chair and made a motion declaring the Council’s appreciation for Jean’s support and leadership. The motion was seconded by Tony Williams and passed unanimously. Jean expressed her thanks to the members.
With no other general meeting agenda items open for discussion, Jean McGuire asked the council to move to Executive Session to discuss preparation for upcoming collective bargaining. Paul Spooner made the motion and Joe Tringali seconded it.  The motion passed after the following roll-call vote: 


Jean McGuire – yes


Joe Bellil - yes


Liz Casey - yes

Joe Tringali - yes

Tony Williams – yes

Paul Spooner - yes 

The general meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.

The council came out of executive session and a motion made to adjourn the general session at 2:57 p.m.    
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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